
Vision Statement: 

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of 

faith working together to share 

God's love. 

   
 

 

 

 

 

A Taste of Whatôs Inside 

1 UMCOR Sunday 
2 Women of Faith 
2,6 Church facts 
3 Youth News 
3 Mission Moment 
3 Music Notes 
3  Methodist Men 
4  Relay For Life  
5  Scout Sunday 
5 Christian Crafters 
6 Puppets for Jesus 
6 Newsletter Deadline 
       

Mark Your Calendar 
       

2  Women of Faith Meeting -  
                   March 1 
       

3 Youth Council Meeting -    
                  March 4         
        

3 Youth Attend Winter Jam -   
       March 10 
     

3  Childrenôs Musical - March 7       
      

3 Palm Sunday - March 25                         
      

3  Maundy Thursday Service -           
      March 29 

    

3  Good Friday ñStations of the Crossò - 
                    March 30 
 
3  Methodist Men Meeting - March 1 
 
4  Relay For Life Event - April 27 
 
5 Christian Crafters - March 16th & 17th 

 

 Friends . . . for the first time in recent memory, if 
ever, I am forwarding here a letter from someone else.  
Truth is the topic of this circular is something which was 
already in my mind for this newsletter.  The author here, 
an unnamed member of the Connectional Giving Team of 
our United Methodist Communications, did such a fine job 
with wording I decided it best to let these words stand for 
themselves. 
 

 I present the letter as one written to all who are 
friends and supporters of First UMC.  Obviously, from the way this letter is 
worded, it is created to be released under the hand of your pastor.  Receive 
it as such because I endorse what is presented. 
 
Dear Church Family, 
 
  We cannot all be present when disaster strikes.  However, on 
March 11 we will equip others to go. 
      

 I am excited that our congregation will join thousands of others 
across the United States by participating in a United Methodist church wide 
special Sunday with offering.  Together, we will help fund critical disaster ï 
relief efforts of the United Methodist Committee on Relief. 
   

 For more than 75 years UMCOR has provided disaster relief, often 
long after others have left the scene.  UMCOR has aided refuges and con-
fronted the crippling challenges of world hunger and poverty.  However, 
UMCOR simply cannot do it without us.  
    

 Unlike other benevolent causes, UMCOR receives no funds from the 
regular United Methodist Church budget.  Your generous gifts help cover the 
agencyôs administrative costs so UMCOR can continue to guarantee that 
100 percent of all other donations go toward specific relief projects.  

     
(Please see Pastorôs Letter, page 4) 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Esther Faggione 
gilmerchurch@gmail.com 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

The family of Tommy Black, Ceci Crombie, Lamon Geddie, 

Stephanie Hamberlin, Roy Helpenstill, Dr. David Jenkins, 

Susan Lee, Billie Stevenson 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎπ

ŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ǎƘǳǘ-ƛƴǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜ  
ŦƻǊ ǳǇ-ǘƻ-ǘƘŜ-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ   

 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
           

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ IƛƳ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  --  tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ пΥс 

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

ǿǿǿΦƎƛƭƳŜǊ-ŦǳƳŎΦŎƻƳ 

 hǊ /ŀƭƭΥ /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜ ς фло-упо-нсмл 

 .Ŝǧȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ ς фло-упо-оуср  

!ƴƴŜǧŜ .ǊŜŀȊŜŀƭŜ ς фло-упо-оуто 

Follow us on Facebook       

First United Methodist Church   

of Gilmer 

 

 

5ŀǘŜ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мм ус мсм ол 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ му тл мпу нр 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ          

¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 
ум мпф нс 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ         

[ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 
ут мсу нс 

{ǘŀǝǎǝŎŀƭƭȅ {ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ 
Our Presence 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast 

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m. 

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

 

 

 

           Our Deepest Sympathy toé 

     

                       The family of Tommy Black 

Lilies and hydrangeas will be available  

for Easter. More information to come. 

https://www.facebook.com/
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by Matthew Potter 

Youth News  
 

�0�X�V�L�F���1�R�W�H�V��
�E�\���/�R�U�D���5�R�E�L�V�R�Q 

  
 As we continue our Lenten journey our scripture 
for March 4, is from Exodus 20:1-17.  Reverend Lasterôs 
sermon topic for this Communion Sunday is ñFoundation 
for Practical Living.ò  The opening hymn is ñI Want a 
Principle Withinò and our closing hymn is ñTake Time to 
Be Holyò both from The United Methodist Hymnal.  The 

anthem offered by the Chancel Choir is ñFoundationò by Beck. 

 

The service for March 11, is focused upon scripture from Numbers 21: 4-9.  The 
Sermon Topic is ñSnake on a Stick.ò  Hymns for the day include ñGrace Greater 
than Our Sin,ò ñRock of Ages,ò and ñAmazing Graceò all from The United Methodist 
Hymnal.  Joy Singers will not be singing today (as they usually do on second Sun-
day) but will instead be singing on Palm Sunday, March 25.  The Chancel Choir will 
be singing ñHow Marvelous Are the Worksò by Angerman. 

 

The JOY SINGERS will be presenting their musical ñIn the Imageò by Burrows 
on Wednesday, March 7, in the Fellowship Hall.  A Chicken Spaghetti supper 
will be served at 6:00 p.m.  Donations will be accepted with proceeds benefitting the 
music department.  The musical will be presented at 6:30 p.m., following the dinner.  
Eighteen of our children ages Kindergarten through Fifth Grades will be participat-
ing in the musical.  We urge you to come have a wonderful ñLamon-cookedò meal 
and support our children! 

 

Please plan to attend the Maundy Thursday Tenebrae service at 6:00 p.m. on 
March 29.  The Chancel Choir and guest singers including Darren Richardson will 
join the Longview Symphony string and wind ensemble presenting John Purifoyôs 
beautiful Tenebrae Service ñShadows of Sacrifice.ò  This stirring service of the last 
days of Christ will include placing nails in the Cross as Darren Richardson sings.  
Leaving the sanctuary in silence and darkness worshippers will be prepared for 
Good Friday ñStations of the Crossò and will be joyfully anticipating Easter morn-
ingôs great celebration of Christôs Resurrection from the dead. 

     

See you in worship!    

    

In Christôs love, 
       

Lora 

 

Hello everyone!  The youth will be 

going to Shreveport on Saturday, 

March 10th to attend Winter Jam 

2018.  We will have a limited 

amount of seating with the vans so 

please make sure you let me know 

as soon as possible if you would like 

to go.  I will be giving out more de-

tails at MYF the next couple of 

weeks as well as at our youth coun-

cil meeting on March 4th.  Please 

make sure to attend to find out more 

information. 

 

Mark you calendars 

March 4th - Youth Council Meeting 

March 10th - Winter Jam 2018 

     

Matt 

ϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤ

Mission Moment... 

 For the month of March, we 
are collecting craft kits or craft items 
for Operation Christmas Child. 
 Please leave your dona-
tions in the Operation Christmas 
Child bin at the Donation Station 
across from the church office.  
Thank you! 

   

Barbara Smith 

 

 

 

 

    

The United Methodist Men will meet on Thursday, March 1st, at 6:30 p.m. in 

the Fellowship Hall.  The speaker for the evening will be Ken Purcell.  Mr. 

Purcell is a multiple, state winning football coach and is now a T.V. sports 

analyst for Fox Sports.  Please come and enjoy good food and fellowship. 


